TOWN OF VARNVILLE NOTICE OF
GENERAL ELECTION

The Municipal Election Commission of the Town of Varnville announces The General Election
for the offices of Three (3) council members to be Tuesday, November 7, 2023.

Any person wishing to register to vote in this election must do so no later than September 22,
2023.

Citizens desiring to be candidates for one of the above listed offices may file at the Varnville
Town Hall, 95 E. Palmetto Ave. Varnville, SC.

Books will be open for filing on September 15,2023 at noon and remain open during regular
business hours until September 22, 2023, at noon. The filing fee for the office of the council is
$15.00.

The polls shall be opened at the Varnville Fire Dept., 54 Palm St. Varnville at (7) Seven AM, and
close at (7) Seven PM the afternoon of election; and the Manager shall administer to each
person offering to vote that he is qualified to vote at this election according to the constitution
of this state, and that he has not voted during this election.

At the close of the election, the managers must proceed publicly to count the ballots therein,
and continue without adjournment until the same is completed, and make statement of the
results for each office, and sign the same.

Those persons wishing to vote absentee ballot must contact the county Board of Elections and
Voter Registration at 201 Jackson Avenue West, Hampton, SC.

On Thursday, November 9, 2023, at (12) Twelve PM at the Varnville Fire Dept. the Municipal
Election Commission will hold a hearing to determine the validity of ballots challenged in this
election.

Any runoff will be held two weeks after the election on Tuesday, November 21, 2023.




